
           July 12, 2011 
        Monthly meeting 

                  
The regular town board monthly meeting held on July 12, 2011 in the town meeting room, 

56 Geneva St. Dresden and was called to order by Supervisor Flynn at 7:30PM. 
 

 Present: Supervisor Patrick H. Flynn, John H. Martini, Burge W. Morris, Linda K. Francisco 
Excused- Colby J. Petersen 
 

Others present: George Thompson, David Bond – Highway Supt., John Christensen, John Ghidiu, 
Steve Eskildsen  
 
Supervisor Flynn led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Mr. Flynn presented the abstracts of vouchers for review. 
Motion by Mrs. Francisco, 2nd Mr. Martini that the bills on the General A & B Accounts in th amount 
of $ 8315.40 be paid, carried by all. 
Motion by Mr. Martini 2nd Mr. Morris that the bills on the Highway DA & DB accounts in the amount 
of $ 19975.37 be paid, carried by all. 
Motion by Mr. Morris 2nd Mrs. Francisco, that the bills on the watershed account in the amount of  
$ 543.55 be paid, carried by all. 
 
A discussion regarding informing all lakefront residents of the zoning changes by means of a letter. 
The clerk has sent a newsletter out to all residents and the zoning letter stating changes was 
included. Board agreed that with the newspaper release and the newsletter, the residents are so 
informed. No further action required. 
 
Code Officer report- Site reviews, framing, footer and final inspections, special use application,  1 
Certificate of Occupancy, meetings – 71 Miles 
 
Watershed report- 4 septic inspections for property sales, 3 site reviews and 1 complaint-  40 Miles 
 
Dave Bond gave the highway report. All roads scheduled to be oil and stoned are completed. He 
stated there was a sinkhole found at Lampman Hill. Fill was added and road repaired. He reported 
that the Town crew will be working shared services with Village of Penn Yan, Towns of Jerusalem, 
Starkey and Yates County Highway. Mowing roadside continues. 
 
Motion by Mr. Martini, 2nd Mrs. Francisco, to accept the minutes of the June 14th meeting carried. 
 
Update on Sub Division draft, the Planning Board will be reviewing the draft at their next meeting. 
 
Steve Eskildsen commented on the new zoning law changes. He suggests that if a zoning 
complaint is lodged that a complaint form should be filled out with a signature and dated. Once 
received the Code Officer would then act upon the complaint. Board members agreed, this 
procedure is already in place.  
 
There being no further business before the board, motion by Mr. Flynn to adjourn 2nd by Mrs. 
Francisco, carried at 8:00PM 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 


